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Intergovernmental Cooperation Authority for Harrisburg 

Minutes of the Governing Board 

Regular Meeting 

September 25, 2024 

Temple University Harrisburg, Strawberry Square, Harrisburg PA 

hbgica.org 

Members in Attendance Mr. Doug Hill  
Ms. Audry Carter 
Ms. Kathy Speaker MacNett 
Ms. Elaine Barber, via Zoom 

A Quorum Was Recognized 

Ex-Officio Members in Attendance Mr. Michael Wood, 
Office of the Budget 

 

In Attendance Mr. Jeffrey Stonehill 
Authority Manager 

 

Meeting Begins   4:02 p.m. 

Welcome by Doug Hill, Chair Mr. Hill opened the meeting.  

Approval of the Minutes 

• August 28, 2024 

On a motion by Ms. MacNett, Second by 
Ms. Carter, the minutes were approved. 

The minutes were 
approved by a vote of 3-0. 

Report by the Chair Mr. Hill thanked everyone for the work 
that was done on the City’s Five-Year 
Plan update. He noted that Mr. 
McCutcheon made the changes as were 
discussed at the August meeting. 
 
A transmittal letter was sent to Mayor 
Williams on September 9, 2024 accepting 
the revised Five-Year Plan update; and 
there was a media release. 
 
Mr. Hill noted that he met with Mayor 
Williams. He reviewed items that were 
discussed. 

 

Report on City of Harrisburg 
Financial Activities 

Mr. Hill introduced Bryan McCutcheon, 
City of Harrisburg, Accounting Manager. 
 
Mr. McCutcheon passed out some 
materials. 
 
He noted the cash balance in the 
Neighborhood Services Fund. He said that 
year-to-date revenue remains on target. 
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He noted the American Rescue Act 
funding passing through the General 
Fund. 
 
Ms. Carter noted that the other 
municipalities involved in the trash 
arrangement were covering their 
expenses. 
 
Ms. Speaker MacNett said it was a 
positive report. 

Discussion on the ongoing process 
to develop a Comprehensive 
Economic Development Plan 

Mr. Hill introduced Gloria Martin-
Roberts, interim director of the 
Department of Building and Housing 
Development; and, Jason Graves, 
Director of Business Development, to 
discuss the planning process.  
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts said she looks 
forward to working collaboratively and to 
move forward with a comprehensive 
plan. She noted that when she started in 
June there were surprises uncovered that 
required her attention. She reviewed the 
other responsibilities of her office. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts said she has 
discussed economic development with 
key stakeholders in the City. She would 
like to meet with local businesses and ask 
if they can share information with her 
office (for example, parking issues). She 
asked the ICA Board for their views of a 
comprehensive planning process. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts said she is proposing 
to the Mayor the formation of an 
economic development advisory 
committee to assist in the development 
of a plan.  
 
Mr. Hill noted that he had discussed the 
formation of a working group with Ms. 
Martin-Roberts. He noted that marketing 
would need to be a part of this 
discussion. He feels developers should be 
consulted. 
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Mr. Hill noted that the Commonwealth 
plays a key role in the economic vitality of 
the City. He gave examples of buildings, 
projects, agencies, etc., that all impact 
downtown Harrisburg. He said 2/3 of the 
downtown traffic comes from State 
employees and visitors. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts noted downtown 
Lancaster. She said we can no longer rely 
on State government to be the end all 
and be all for the success of downtown 
Harrisburg. 
 
Mr. Graves discussed some attributes of 
downtown Lancaster. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts discussed her views 
on what would make downtown 
Harrisburg successful. She discussed 
offerings that do not necessarily involve 
drinking alcohol. She discussed a 
particular store. She wants to talk to the 
store owners. She mentioned another 
business. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts noted marketing. 
 
Ms. Carter explained that she knows a lot 
about downtown Lancaster from her own 
experience working with the 
Pennsylvania College of Art & Design. She 
added that there is a great collaboration 
between government, business, 
nonprofits, to work together. She noted 
“brain-drain” of young people moving 
away. 
 
Ms. Speaker MacNett added her 
perception from living and owning 
properties in Harrisburg since the 1970s. 
She discussed 6th Street corridor and the 
Uptown Shopping Center as an 
opportunity for redevelopment.  She 
noted the importance of the Broad Street 
Market. 
 
Ms. Speaker MacNett noted the Front 
Street lighting needs to be improved. She 
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discussed housing challenges and 
homelessness.  
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts discussed how the 
City is addressing the homeless needs. 
There is a working group that is 
attempting to develop a space for the 
homeless to have a safe encampment. 
The County is a part of the working 
group. She talked about the causes of 
homelessness in the City.  
 
Ms. Speaker-MacNett discussed places 
along the PA Turnpike set up for truckers 
with lockers, food, television, and 
showers.  
 
Ms. Speaker-MacNett discussed the 
resources of private and parochial 
schools. Also the beauty of religious 
buildings. 
 
Ms. Speaker-MacNett concluded by 
suggesting that the original work of Mr. 
Graves was too broad and too ambitious. 
She suggested it be pared back and use 
statistical analysis to determine success. 
She added that there should be less 
narrative. 
 
Ms. Carter noted the resources available 
through the PA Downtown Center. Ms. 
Carter said that the ICA Board has offered 
to pay for the City to join the Center. She 
added that the strategy must be “multi-
pronged”. The PA Downtown Center has 
experience helping cities develop such 
plans. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts added that it needs 
to be a multi-cultural plan. That too often 
people of color are left out of such 
planning processes. 
 
The group agreed that the plan needs to 
be filled with tangible things that can be 
achieved. 
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Ms. Barber added her thoughts about 
parking downtown. 
 
Mr. Hill concluded that he hopes that we 
can have regular updates between the 
planning effort and the ICA Board. Ms. 
Martin-Roberts is looking forward to the 
formation of the committee. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts discussed how local 
children love roller-skating. 
 
Mr. Graves described a new local 
business near the Uptown Shopping 
Center. He noted there have been road-
blocks for that facility. 
 
Mr. Stonehill noted that successful plans 
are plans that lay the groundwork for 
economic development rather than 
picking specific businesses or activities. 
 
Mr. Hill said success can be organic. 
 
Ms. Martin-Roberts said there are great 
projects through the neighborhoods of 
our City. 

Authority Manager’s Report Mr. Stonehill provided the financial 
report for September 2024.  
 
Mr. Stonehill said that the annual invoice 
to the Pennsylvania Department of 
Community and Economic Development 
was submitted. 
 
Mr. Stonehill presented a proposed 
meeting schedule for 2025. 

On a motion by Ms. Carter, 
with a second by Ms. 
Speaker-MacNett, the 2025 
meeting schedule was 
approved, 3-0. 

Public Comments Eric Epstein, Rock the Capital, asked why 
the guests leave the room prior to public 
comments. Mr. Epstein asked about 
assessment appeals. Mr. Epstein asked 
about collection rates for the 
Neighborhood Services Fund. Mr. Epstein 
asked about health insurance funding. 
Mr. Epstein asked about pensions. Mr. 
Epstein asked about Other Post-
Employment Benefits (OPEB). Mr. Epstein 
asked about brownfield development.  
Mr. Epstein asked about the train station. 
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Mr. Epstein mentioned about the 
Susquehanna River Basin Commission. 

Mr. Brian Kimmett asked Mr. 
McCutcheon if there was concern about 
the City falling behind in the OPEB or 
pension liability payments.  

Mr. McCutcheon commented that OPEB 
and pension liability is calculated by 
actuaries. He added that in the Five-Year 
Plan update, the Administration was 
more prudent and more conservative 
than in the past. He added that no 
revenue from the parking scheme is 
anticipated. 

There was a comment made by Mr. 
Stonehill regarding the extension of the 
Local Economic Revitalization Tax 
Assistance (LERTA) legislation. 

Mr. Hill closed by saying that the ICA 
Board will continue to function for five 
(5) years following the City’s exit from Act
47 distressed city status.

Adjourn meeting at 5:29 p.m. Motion by Ms. MacNett. 
A second was not required. 

Approved 3-0. 

Respectfully submitted: 

--------------------------------- 

Jeffrey M. Stonehill, Authority Manager 
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Appendix Documents 





Wednesday, January 22, 2025 Harrisburg ICA Meeting 3:00 p.m.
Wednesday, April 23, 2025 Harrisburg ICA Meeting 3:00 p.m. COH Stats Due April 30
Wednesday, June 25, 2025 Harrisburg ICA Meeting 3:00 p.m. ICA Report Due June 30

Wednesday, August 27, 2025 Harrisburg ICA Meeting 3:00 p.m. ICA Five‐Year Plan Due August 30
Wednesday, September 24, 2025 Harrisburg ICA Meeting 3:00 p.m.
Wednesday, December 17, 2025 Harrisburg ICA Meeting 3:00 p.m. Budget Review Meeting ‐ ICA Report Due Dec 31

Proposed 2025 ICA Board Meetings










































